Women’s Club at UCF, Inc.

 Board of Directors’ Meeting  

August 16, 2013    

Panera on University                                                                                  

1. Welcome: Nancy Marshall. Members Present were Nancy Marshall, President; Debbie Caruana, Treasurer; Norma Verner, Secretary; Sarah Magann, Website Liaison; Maggie LeClair, Scholarship Chair; Beth Barnes, Former President; Bette Boston, Sunshine; Dell Shadgett, Special Counsel. Also Present was Margie Sloane, Newsletter Publisher.

2. Minutes of Last Meeting:  Norma Verner.  The July 19, 2013 minutes were approved as last emailed.

3. Treasurer’s Report: Debbie Caruana.  Final copies of the budget  for our fiscal year which runs July 1, 2013 through June 30, 2014 were distributed. The treasurer noted that budgeted total expenditures should total $4,160 not the sum previously stated. 

Our savings account shows a balance of $8,543.37 and reflects dividend earnings of $1.81.

Our checking account shows a balance of $4,068.39 reflecting deposits of $854.38 and withdrawals of $803.00. 

4.    Sunshine Report: Bette Boston. July: Rosa Caruso - Sympathy upon the passing of her mother. August: Judy Kuhn – Friendship upon undergoing recent treatments. The Les Ellis Family – Sympathy upon the recent passing of Tootsie Ellis’s husband, Les.

5. Interest Groups: Sarah Magann. Interest group chairs have been invited to the 2013-2014 organizational meeting   Thursday September 5, 2013, 10:00 a.m., at Mary’s home. Nancy, Debby and Norma will also attend.  In addition to discussion of responsibilities, fall luncheon exhibits and website orientation, chairs will submit updates for the newsletter, pictures for the website and membership lists. 

6. Scholarships and Other Support for Foundation: Maggie LeClair. 

Scholarship Recipients:  The scholarship recipients have been selected from the three finalists submitted by the club’s subcommittee.  The award will be announced in September. Maggie audited the Foundation’s Scholarship Fund. An additional two thousand dollars ($2000.00) for spendables will be needed next year to accurately reconcile the fund’s balances.  Maggie anticipates that this will be resolved with directed contributions.

Event to Support The Foundation   The family barbeque and silent auction at Connie Wightman’s home will be scheduled shortly before Thanksgiving.   All proceeds from tickets to the barbeque and silent auction sales will be donated to the Foundation. The target number for paying guests is two hundred (200). Maggie suggested that the ticket price be a minimum of fifty-five dollars ($55.00). Several services and goods will be donated or discounted. PLC may be utilized to conduct house tours. A restaurant is expected to discount the food. 

In order to expedite arrangements for the barbeque and silent auction event funding in the amount of two thousand dollars ($2000.00) is required at this time to hire an event planner.  The board unanimously approved this expenditure: (Maggie: motion; Debbie: second). 

The event planner has been selected, pending finalization of the service contract. Maggie will meet with the planner before the next board meeting.  In order to facilitate an optimal number of donations for the silent auction, club members will be asked via e-mail to bring three items for the auction to the Fall Luncheon. 

Video: The video highlighting success stories of The Foundation’s scholarship recipients may be produced by Alicia Mandingo, WMFE. After the scholarship winners are announced, video planning can be initiated. WMFE may also be able to donate other services, minimizing production costs.

7. Old Business

Fall Luncheon Nancy shared progress regarding the Fall Luncheon, Tuesday, September 10, 2013 at the UCF FAIRWINDS Alumnae Center, 12676 Genius Boulevard, North Building, UCF Campus. Dan Britt, Associate Professor, College of Sciences, will be the luncheon speaker. The board discussed and approved the menu by acclamation. The menu features a chicken entrée; vegetarian and vegan alternatives will also be available. The cost of $16.20 per lunch ensures that all other costs associated with the luncheon will be within the revenue generated by the ticket sales at $25.00 each. 

Nancy will e-mail a “save the date” to club members and has provided printed invitations for members who receive correspondence via US Postal Service. Sarah will convey the number of tables needed to the FAIRWINDS. She will also prepare information for a “Need to Know” business card about the Women’s Club at UCF, Inc. for members’ wallets. The information would include the directory password, website address, UCF and other relevant links. Sarah will transmit the information to Nancy, who will get the cards printed.  Maggie will provide tablecloths for the interest group and history displays.  Dell, Margie and Nancy will acquire a gift card and book, door prizes, and decorations to sell, respectively.  Margie will prepare a luncheon agenda. By the next board meeting board members should provide Dell with handouts of all events and an addendum to the directory in order for copies to be made for luncheon attendees. Nancy has designated a group to set up the venue. Board members are asked to arrive at the FAIRWINDS between 9:30 and 10:00 a.m. on September 10 to also assist as needed.

Website  Sarah Magann shared progress made on website refinements. She acknowledged the extensive efforts of Debbie Caruana and Debby Manuel in the updating of membership records. Beth will facilitate the letter from Martha Hitt. Past newsletters and meeting minutes will be published on the website.  Sarah also reminded board members to “friend” the club’s Facebook page. Upon Nancy’s suggestion, Sarah will create an “In Memoriam” section, beginning with 2013. Bette will provide a list of the departed to Sarah. The website will also include Sunshine information, honors and remembrances. 

 Tax Exempt Status   Debbie:  The club filed IRS Form 1024 (Application for Recognition of Exemption under 501(a)) and Form 8718 with the fee of $400.00 attached on July 31, 2013.  It is shown as delivered to Covington, Kentucky on   August 2, 2013.  

We have filed a “fictitious name” with the state of Florida. The $50 fee was paid out of a trust account established with Bailey Zobel Pilcher in June 2013.  
8. New Business
Newsletter Margie Sloane has agreed to prepare and publish the newsletter. Per board discussion, the next newsletter will be published on October 1, 2013. Margie will take photos at the luncheon for the newsletter.  A message from Nancy and her picture will be included.  A review of significant events and kudos since January 2013 will be incorporated into this publication. 

Margie will attend the meeting of Interest Group Chairs to promote submission of interest group information for the newsletter. The deadline for submitting information is Tuesday, September 10, 2013. Maggie will e-mail members inviting them to send camera-ready business cards for newsletter inclusion. The fee for inclusion of these ads will be twenty-five dollars ($25.00) each.

New Account  Debbie:  We opened new checking and savings accounts at the same CFE Credit Union on August 12, 2013 but our old accounts remain open until all checks have cleared.  Mary Meeker and Deborah Caruana are named on the account. Because we are non-profit there will be no service fee charged. 

Clothing Sale Dell shared the specific dates and activities for the Fifth Annual Closet Cleaning for Scholarships Sale.  The sale will take place February 28 and March 1, 2014 at Tuskawilla Presbyterian Church, 3600 SR 426.  Clothing drop – off is scheduled for 2:00 to 6:00 p.m. Tuesday through Thursday, February 25 –27, 2014.

Nancy adjourned the meeting at 10:00 a.m..

The next meeting is Friday, September 6, 9:00 a.m. at Panera.

Respectfully submitted,

Norma Verner

Secretary
